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TITLE
Guidelines for Bottom Flange Limits of Steel Box Girders
BACKGROUND / NEEDS STATEMENT

Steel box girder bridges are being used on a more and more widespread basis as they represent an alternative to steel I-girder bridges. Designers can be tempted to specify very thin/slender bottom flanges for steel box girders in positive moment regions (where the bottom flange is in tension).  However, specifying too thin or too slender of a bottom flange could result in problems during fabrication, transportation, erection, or future inspection/maintenance, as well as potential strength and fatigue issues.  

Currently there is no consensus on minimum thickness and maximum slenderness limits for steel box girder bottom flanges.  Industry recommendations on minimum bottom flange thicknesses vary, but are generally in the range of ¾” to 1”.  Industry recommendations for bottom flange width to thickness (b/t) slenderness ratios also vary, generally over a range from 80 to 135.  Because there are currently no limits in the AASHTO specifications, designs with even higher slenderness ratios are not precluded
RESEARCH OBJECTIVE

The objective of this research is the publication of rational minimum thickness and maximum slenderness limits for steel box girder bottom flanges that would minimize the risk of problems during fabrication, handling, erection, and long-term performance of steel box girders.
WORK TASKS

Tasks anticipated in this project include the following 
· Literature Survey

· Synthesis of Recommendations

· Draft Final Report

· Final Report

URGENCY

The need for this guidance is urgent and immediate to minimize the risk of problems resulting from the specification of very thin/slender bottom flanges for steel box girders.
FUNDING REQUESTED AND TIME REQUIRED

It is estimated that this research will take 6 months to complete and will require $80,000.
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